       Minutes of the McDill Lake Protection and Rehabilitation District First Quarterly 2021 Meeting
                                                       held via Zoom at 6:30 PM on January 6, 2021  

Board of Commissioners Present:  Krista Olson, Joe Blonigen, Keely Fishler, Joe Senn and Marv Van Kekerix.  Guest Tracy Arnold from Golden Sans R&D.  Mildred Neville excused.

President Krista Olson called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM.

Update on Automatic Levelers to the McDill Dam:  Scott Beduhn, from the City of Stevens Point Public Works Department provided an update on the McDill Dam Automatic Levelers.  He thanked Mike Philips for securing the funds from the city for their share of the project.  Scott reported that bids were requested for the levelers.  Two competitive bids were received in December, but were higher than anticipated, however with the expected grant, is still expected to be within budget at a cost of $109,017 with engineering costs and $2,700 contingency.  Carl Rasmussen asked what was the original estimate for the automatic levelers.   The original bid was $70,000, however did not include the cost of the specialty panel.   The grant is expected to cover 50% of the project with $52,000 split between $40,000 coming from the city and $12,000 from the McDill Lake District.  The $12,000 share is in the Lake District Budget.  Krista moved that the Lake District approve the $109,017 bid, with the Lake District share of up to $12,000.  The motion was seconded by Joe Senn and approved by all of the Lake District members participating in the meeting.  Krista asked Scott about the timing of the completion of the project.  Scott said the panel takes about 3 months to complete and expects to start installation this spring with completion around the 4th of July.  Krista thanked Scott for his assistance on this project.

Review and approval of the 3rd quarter and completion of the 2020 Annual Meeting Minutes:  Keely Fishler moved to dispense with the reading of the Minutes and they be approved as written.  The motion was seconded by Marv Van Kekerix and approved by all of the Lake District Members participating.

General Announcements:  Krista reminded the members to view trees along their shoreline and that they be trimmed up to 12 feet from the water level, so the weed harvesters are able to harvest along docks.  Also to view for any dead trees that could fall into the Pond.  Winter is a good time to drop any dead trees, which could be removed from the ice.  She also reminded the members to remove any ash from campfires on the ice.  Ash from burned wood contains high levels of phosphorous.   Krista also reported that there now is a map of areas of unsafe ice on the Pond available on the McDill website.
Financial Report:  Treasurer Marv Van Kekerix reported a balance of $7883.21 as of December 31, 2020.  There is $4,000 budgeted to cover the cost to repaint the second harvester.  The Special Assessments from the Lake District Members, which is the primary source of income for the Lake District, is expected to be received in February.   
Update on the McDill Dredging Project:  Krista reported that we received the permit from the DNR for the proposed dredging.  She shared and reviewed the December 1, 2020 proposal from GEI for Project Permitting and Technical Support, totaling $49,580.  GEI is due $3,800 for assistance in the application for the DNR permit.  The total for GEI to obtain permits is $11,500.  $12,200 is proposed for GEI to apply for grants.  That is a total of $23,700 of the $27,000 in the Lake District 2020-2021 Budget for the Dredging Project.   Krista reported that we cannot apply for a grant without knowing the costs of the project.  Joe Senn asked that we not spend any more than what is budgeted for the project.  Carl Rasmussen asked what is the anticipated timing on the project.  Krista said it depended on the timing of the grant cycles, but could be from 2021 to 2023.   Liz Fulton asked what proposed cost for Construction Engineering and Field Work covering.  Krista said that is for GEI working with the dredging company.  Steve Richardson pointed out that if we do not accept the GEI Proposal, the costs could change.  Marv Van Kekerix moved that we agree to Task Numbers 1-4 & #8 as detailed in GEI’s Proposal dated December 1, 2020, totaling $24,830 covering the costs for applying for permits and grants.   The motion was seconded by Joe Blonigen and approved by all of the Lake District Members participating.  
Resolution for obtaining Recreational Boating Facility (RBF) and Sporting Fishing Restoration (SFR) Grants:

Krista reviewed four options and the timing for obtaining grants.  The RBF grant could cover up to 50% of the project, but requests exceeding $250,000 must be approved by the WI Joint Finance Committee, which did not approve any grants last year.  Applying for a RBF grant of $249,999 is thought to receive quicker and more certainty for approval.  Application for the SFR grant must be received by Feb. 1, 2021 for funding in 2022 and can cover up to 50% of the cost of the project.  Joe Blonigen moved that the Lake District pursue both the RBF and SFR grants as outlined in option four by GEI and complete the dredging in 2 phases, over 2 years.  The motion was seconded by Joe Senn and approved by all of the Lake District Members participating in the meeting.

Review of Dredging Bids:  Krista reported that 15 companies were solicited for bids on the McDill Dredging Project, but only 3 companies responded.  Supposedly there were concerns by some that not enough information was provided to be able to bid on the project.  Krista reviewed the 3 bids received.  Bids from PCI and Veit appeared to be the most thorough, amounting to about $1.7 million.  The members authorized Krista to work with the 2 vendors to clarify the bids for dredging up to 90,000 cubic yards of material.

The next quarterly meeting is scheduled to be held online at 6:30 PM on April 7, 2021.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:11 PM.

Minutes respectfully submitted by Joe Blonigen, Secretary McDill Lake District.                
